ASCSU Weekly Report 04/18/11
President’s Report –Cooper Anderson
New This Week:

· No new nominees for ratification this week.

· Formulated my report to the Board of Governors for the May Board Meeting. Most of the report centers on student fees, and I have been in discussions with various people about the student fee package over the past few weeks.

· Formulated a short report for the Board of Governors on ASCSU’s role in collaborating with the System to narrow the achievement gap.

· Having numerous discussions about lighting the “A” with various people from administration and the city of Fort Collins. We are aiming for a temporary structure that would be used during the week of Homecoming. 

Ongoing Reminders:

· KEEP THE OFFICE CLEAN.

· Please help the transition process go as smoothly as possible, and make yourself available to help Eric and Rachael during this busy time.

Dates to Remember:

· April 21st-Open Forums with President Tony Frank and Board of Governors Chair Pat McConathy

· May 3rd and 4th-Board of Governors of the Colorado State University System May Meeting

Vice President’s Report – Jennifer Babos
Student Fee Review Board- finalizing all of this year’s work and prepping to bring the Long Bill to Senate after all final decisions have been made

President-Elect – Eric Berlinberg
New This Week:

· SFRB:

· Long Bill coming back to Senate for first vote on Wednesday. I appreciate all the discussions that Senate had during Committees. Thank you for your continued dedication to this important piece of legislation.

· I strongly urge all Senators to remember that they are voting on certification of the SFRB process, not on the content of the Long Bill. It is physically impossible to educate everyone on the entirety of the Long Bill in a short couple hours during Senate. Please ask any questions you might have regarding content outside of the process.

· SFRB also voted on, and endorsed the 2011-2012 Student Fee Package. 

· Let’s make sure we end this year with a bang. Thanks to everyone for their continued dedication to Cooper and Jenny’s Administration. 

Ongoing Reminders:

· Senators, please remember to attend your College Council meetings regularly and provide updates on Legislative business.

Eric Berlinberg – President-Elect TITLE   \* MERGEFORMAT 
New This Week:
· Transition Process:

· Thank you to all members involved last Wednesday during the Senate session in which we presented our Budget and Job Descriptions. We really appreciate the feedback, and have made the requested changes.

· We are officially hiring for the 2011-2012 Executive Cabinet! Please share details of open positions with your classmates, roommates, siblings, co-workers, and students across campus. Check out the job descriptions and applications online, outside the ASCSU office, and on the U-drive. Sign up for an interview outside of the office. First round interview signups will take place now through Friday at 5:00pm. Make sure you get your application in to the Front Desk or to my e-mail by then. If you have questions, please feel free to ask. 

· This Thursday at 12:00 noon, there will be an open forum with CSU President Tony Frank, and Chair of the CSU System Board of Governors, Pat McConathy in the LSC. Please attend and use this as an opportunity to speak with these highly distinguished individuals. 

· Over the course of the next several weeks, Rachel and I will be asking to meet with department Directors to discuss your individual areas. Please help us in taking a few minutes to meet about your individual areas so we can improve upon the organization of Cabinet into next year.

· If anyone has any questions or concerns about the transition process, please feel free to contact me directly, ASCSU_Pres_Elect@mail.colostate.edu

Vice President – Elect – Rachel Roberson
New This Week:
  We began the hiring process for both the Chief of Staff and Director of Finance
  The deadline was extended for the Director of Finance 
  The hiring process was opened for all ASCSU cabinet positions
  If you would like to apply please go to www.ascsu.colostate.edu
Ongoing Reminders:
  Please apply for next year’s cabinet
Dates to Remember:
  Applications for all cabinet positions are due April 24th (sign up for an interview on the white board outside of the office)
Finance Report – Jordan Von Bokern
New This Week:

· SFB legislation.

· I’m also going to construct a Student Voice Survey to send to all student orgs to gauge knowledge about SFB and get feedback on how it works.

· Directors: You’re all doing a great job on department finances this year. If you have any questions about budgeting and planning as the end of the term approaches, please feel free to talk with Tim Sellers or myself.

· Tim Sellers and I are preparing for the end of the year, incl. making sure all our accounts will balance out and be in order for the next Finance department. We’ll also be helping to train the new Finance people when they’re picked.

· The past week has been very busy for me with schoolwork, but all that is winding down so I’ll be available in the office a little more until finals.

Ongoing Reminders:

· If a student group comes into the office asking questions about getting funding, please give them my card (it’s on the front desk) and ask them to contact me, even though we have allocated all of our funds. It’s important to keep track of who would have requested funding this year to gauge interest in SFB funds and provide as much information to next year’s director as possible.

· If you see an advertisement for an event that you believe has been funded by the Student Funding Board and it does not include the ASCSU logo, please bring it to my attention.

Dates to Remember:

· The following events have been funded in part by your student fees:

· April 20 – Do It Yourself Fair (Environmental Action Collective)

· April 20 – Natural Resources Day (WCNR College Council)

· April 21 – May Fu, Asian Fest (FACT)

· April 22 – VegFest (Coalition for Animal Advocacy)

· April 26 – Seminar: Oil Spill Effects on Wildlife (Wildlife Disease Association)

· April 27 – Kristina Wong, Asian Fest (Alpha Phi Gamma)

· April 27 – Take Back the Night (Campus Feminist Alliance)

· April 28 – Victor Kim, Asian Fest (Global Connections)

Controller – Tim Sellers
[image: image1.emf]Department Total Allocation Total Income Total Expense % used

Academics $500.00 $0.00 $83.21 16.6%

Administration $45,943.00 $0.00 $58,027.54 126.3%

Community Affairs $3,500.00 $0.00 $598.28 17.1%

Diversity and Outreach $8,000.00 $0.00 $470.14 5.9%

Environmental Affairs $2,000.00 $0.00 $2,000.00 100.0%

Leadership Development $2,500.00 $0.00 $413.53 16.5%

Legislative Affairs $13,600.00 $0.00 $7,543.81 55.5%

Marketing $20,000.00 $0.00 $5,557.66 27.8%

Senate $1,725.32 $0.00 $495.00 28.7%

Student Services $29,750.00 $428.10 $24,935.79 83.8%

Supreme Court $1,000.00 $0.00 $775.49 77.5%

Ram Ride $89,000.00 $0.00 $53,201.61 59.8%

$217,518.32

$428.10

$154,102.06

Total Transferred For Account $1,436.12

$63,416.26 70.8%

$65,280.48

Department Total Allocation Total Income Total Expense % used

Internal Operations $17,037.00 $0.00 $8,149.18 47.8%

$17,037.00

$0.00

$8,149.18

$8,887.82 47.8%

$8,887.82

Department Total Allocation Total Income Total Expense % Spent

Senate General Account $993,189.25 $0.00 $802,650.25 80.8%

$993,189.25

$0.00

$802,650.25

Total Tranfer for Account ($66,594.01)

$190,539.00

$123,944.99 87.5%
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Chief of Staff –Nate Fiedler
New This Week:

· Please respond to my e-mail about our EPIC meetings ASAP
· Meeting with the new administration of ASCSU about ONE CSU 
Ongoing Reminders:

· Please be sure to use RamLink

· Directors- please bring members of your department to our meetings! 

· Please remember your ASCSU duties during the rest of the year

Dates to Remember:

· None to speak on 

Deputy Chief of Staff –Eric Berlinberg

New This Week:

· SFRB:

· Long Bill coming back to Senate for first vote on Wednesday. I appreciate all the discussions that Senate had during Committees. Thank you for your continued dedication to this important piece of legislation.

· I strongly urge all Senators to remember that they are voting on certification of the SFRB process, not on the content of the Long Bill. It is physically impossible to educate everyone on the entirety of the Long Bill in a short couple hours during Senate. Please ask any questions you might have regarding content outside of the process.

· SFRB also voted on, and endorsed the 2011-2012 Student Fee Package. 

· Let’s make sure we end this year with a bang. Thanks to everyone for their continued dedication to Cooper and Jenny’s Administration. 

Ongoing Reminders:

· Senators, please remember to attend your College Council meetings regularly and provide updates on Legislative business.

Academics – Shadi Barzideh
Elections –Andrew Ives

Executive Assistant – Wendy Bowling

Announcements

· This week the SFRB Long Bill goes to Senate for its first Vote. There are many papers on the main ASCSU table to inform everyone on the Long Bill. Be sure to look over them. 

· All of the SFRB Minutes as well as the fee area documents are now available on the ASCSU Website

· Please contact me with any questions about SFRB or the Long Bill process

· There is now a main link on the ASCSU Website to the President and VP Elect Page. There you will find all of the job descriptions and documents on the hiring process going on now. Please look over it and refer it to others interested in the next ASCSU Administration.

Community Affairs –Chase Eckerdt
New This Week:

· I am now working heavily on student housing related issues with the city.  It will be a major issue for the coming years.

· I am also continuing to work on party registration with Off Campus Life and the Police Department.  

· Since there are several new elected officials on council now, I will be meeting with them to begin developing a relationship.  

Ongoing Reminders:

· Please come and see me if you have any reminders

Coordinator of Sustainability – Seth Danner
New This Week 

· Prepare for Ambassador Roger Pierce

· Discuss future responsibilities for position

· Work on CBAC charter

· “Go for Gold” fall presentation

· Bike advocacy and mechanic station on Earth Day

Ongoing Reminders: 
· Earth Day plaza event April 20th, come out and support the SSC 

· Positive reinforcement campaign has begun so ride right and get ice cream or a complete meal courtesy of CSU bike police

· Support Ramcycle RA training program

· Support Society of Global Health Researchers in Action, SOGHR

Dates to Remember:

· 4/18-22 Earth Week

Diversity & Outreach –Sam Raso
Inter Personal Violence Coordinators –Allison Watt

New This Week:

· Finalizing payments for Walk Along With Me

· Finalizing payments for Until Someone Wakes Up

Ongoing Reminders:

· None

Dates to Remember:

· None

Leadership Development – April Ragland
New this week-

· RLT did CSUnity this weekend. We did yard work for a low income apt complex. It was great. 

· Please be helpful to the RLT members with questions they may have about open positions. 

· If you still haven’t came to talk to RLT about what your position in ASCSU is and are interested, we would love to have you come. Just let me know what week and what time. 

 Important Dates-
· Thursday April 21st 6:30-8:30- weekly RLT meeting

 
· Thursday 5:30-6:15- weekly department meeting 

Legislative Affairs Department –Matt Strauch
New This Week:

· Tuition scheduled to go up 20% for resident undergraduate students. Despite healthy tax income forecasts, we should remain pessimistic that this number will go down as it’s the Governor’s priority to fill in the K-12 education gap. We continue to monitor the issue.
· Publication of Sarah Elfreth’s “The Young Guardians” update: at the printer’s! Proof is approved. Waiting game… Tim Brogdon and I are working on the list of folks who will receive a copy (higher ed board chairs, student government leaders in the US, Colorado legislators, key CSU people, etc.)

· Capitol Update: Monitoring Student Fee regulation legislation.

· Tuesday, 4/19—Legislative Council meeting to review HB1184—Committee on Higher Ed Funding. We have written a letter in support of the bill and it has been distributed to the Council.

· (update: this has yet to be introduced… we’re waiting to pounce and having early conversations with the key stakeholders). Rep. Waller and Sen. Schwartz are introducing a lengthy bill sometime in the near future that deals with Student Fee setting reform along with addressing numerous other administrative issues in higher education. I am working with our team, lobbyist and other student governments, namely UC-Denver, to address concerns about student involvement changes (and removing vague references to such) in the bill.

We are currently tracking the following bills in the Statehouse. We are writing letters, asking for meetings with legislators and testifying. http://www.coloradocapitolwatch.com/bill-tracker-votes/0/1043/2011/0/

Ongoing Reminders:

· Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns. legislativeaffairs@ascsu.colostate.edu.

· I appreciate folks keeping their eyes and ears open for any potential issues and to keep us informed. Thanks!

Marketing –Jillian Hart
RamRide – Submitted –Regina Martel
General: 
· RamRide had a great weekend taking more than 1,000 CSU students home! 

· RamRide has two operating weekends left

· We will operate this weekend 4/21-23 and the following weekend 4/48-4/30 which will be our last weekend. 

· Eric and I will be meeting with Motor Pool to discuss the contract for RamRide.

Donations:
· We have had great donors and sponsors this year and I would like to thank them; please go out and support their businesses! 

· I-Hop, Pizza Hut, Pizza Casbah, Dominos, Mama Roni’s, Chick-Fil-A, Marco’s, Krazy Karl’s, Noodles

Purchases: 


· We are waiting on the new phones to come in. They will be $0.99 per phone with the capability of a data plan. They should be here before the end of the year and RamRide will set them up so they will be ready to use starting in the fall. 

Operations: 

· We have been consistently taking more than 1,000 students home every weekend and running at least 8 cars on Thursdays and 16 on Fridays and Saturdays! 

· We have identified some glitches with three GPS and will be sending them back to get fixed.
Volunteers:

· Our last two weekends have filled up and we will not be signing any more group contracts
This weekend


4/21/11: Drivers: 0, Navigators: 0, Dispatchers: 0


4/22/11: Drivers: 0, Navigators: 0, Dispatchers: 0

4/23/11: Drivers: 0, Navigators: 0, Dispatchers: 0
Data:

· Last Weekend 



	Date
	# Cars Running
	# of Rides
	# of Passengers
	# of Cancels
	Average Wait Time

	Thursday 4/14/11
	8
	65
	180
	44
	48

	Friday 4/15/11
	16
	112
	385
	101        
	76.8

	Saturday 4/16/11
	16
	142
	443
	72
	45


· Total people driven home this weekend: 1008
Public Relations – Matt Strauch
New This Week:

· I’ll be working ASCSU long bill and the new fee proposal.

· I’ve been appointed Transition Coordinator for the Berlinberg/Roberson administration and will be working on various items from PR, hiring, budget, cabinet organization, etc. 

· Logo transition. The JPGs we’re working with aren’t PDFing well and it is becoming quite the challenge to figure out why. Also looking at having the logo changed in the office and Senate Chambers over the summer.

Ongoing Reminders:
· Stay aware of what you say and what you do, and how that may affect the image of ASCSU to those around you, students, administrators and the public.

· Please do not hesitate to contact me with concerns or issues. I would be glad to assist you if and when a media organization may contact you, even if it may differ from mainstream views—it’s my job to help you come across the way you want to. 

· It is my policy to provide early and embargoed information to media organizations, which may bother some people. Providing facts to the media early typically breeds accurate stories in the end. Please see me if you have concerns.

Student Services – Beau Loendorf
New This Week:

  The student-coach mixer will be on April 24, this will give you an opportunity to get some free food while talking with the coaches. It will be in the RAM SKELLER from 11-1.
   I-Ball nominations for awards are coming out this week please pick up a form at the front desk and have it turned back in by April 28 to the front desk.
Ongoing Reminders:
· I-Ball is MAY 6! Tickets will go on sale at the ibox this Friday, they are $12 a person and if you are over the age of 21 you may also buy drink tickets
Judicial Report – Nick Yoswa
